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BEST GOLDEN BEAR INTERSECTION REPORED
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employing three diamond drill rigs.

Hole 95-268 returned a grade of 94.5 grams gold/tonne across a ;
true width of 17.6 metres (2.76 oz.gold/ton across 57.7 feet). !
Included in this section were 6.6 metres grading 235 grams {
gold/tonne (21.6 feet grading 6.8 oz.gold/ton). When cut to one |
ounce, the 17.6-metre intercept graded 18.8 grams gold/tonne (0.55
oz.gold/ton). i

The hole was drilled as part of an in-fill drilling program
designed to upgrade the Ursa deposit into the mineable reserve
status. Hole 95-268 was drilled 20 metres (65.6 feet) south of hole
94-262, which graded 5.7 grams gold/tonne across a width of 40.3
metres (0.17 oz.gold /ton across 132.2 feet). A further 40 metres
(131 feet) south, hole 94-256 graded 7.3 grams gold/tonne across
43.2 metres (0.21 oz.gold/ton across 141 feet). These intersections,
which are all true width, were drilled on a level 50 metres (164 feet)
below surface.

The first hole of the program, 95-267, returned 2.4 grams

. gold/tonne across 7.9 metres (0.07 oz.gold/ton across 25.9 feet). It
| was drilled 25 metres above hole 95-268. The shallow holes into the
i Ursa deposit have all returned low grades. S
This phase of the Ursa drilling is expected to continue unti} the
end of July. The next hole is being drilled SO metres below 95-268.
This is the second phase of drilling on the Ursa deposit, which was
discovered late in 1994. For additional information on the Ursa
deposit, refer to GCNL NO.206, Oct.27/94, P.1. -
No results have yet been received from the Grizzly Zone, where
drilling with two rigs got underway in early June. (SEE GCNL
NO.108, 6Jun95, P.6 FOR PREVIOUS GOLDEN BEAR DETAILS)




